RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

September 11, 2008

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the conference room on September 11, 2008. Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 2:40.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jennifer Wiseman, Tanya Parris, Chris Kirkwood, Dawn Stith, Erin Jarvis and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

The committee recognized the following visitors:  Carlena Sheeran, Director of Preschool, Annette Reesor, Diana Laslie, Pam Johns, Amanda Johnson, Peggy Circle.

CLIMATE COMMITTEE REPORT

Ms. Reesor reported for the Climate Committee.  We are working on the Open House/Dedication of the school and Re-dedication of the gym, which will be held on September 28 from 2:00 – 5:00.  We have also decided to have a potluck day each first Wednesday of the month.  This is in celebration of staff birthdays of the month.  Staff who have birthdays that month do not have to cook.  We enjoyed our first luncheon, which was held on September 3.

CURRICULUM AND TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE REPORT

Pam Johns reported for this committee.  There is not much KETS money this year – maybe around $2000.  We may be able to receive some library computers.  There are printer problems all over the building, and no one at Technology is available to repair them any more.  Inkjet cartridges are very expensive.  So we may decide to create a sharing plan for laser printers.  We also are in need of document cameras for the school.

AR’s first party is October 3.  It will be Game Day.  Students may bring in their hand-held games and we have other games.  We will use the library and the porch area.

RECONSTRUCTION OF COMMITTEES

Diana Laslie presented a proposal to change the committees.  The ILT (Thoughtful Ed) program includes one teacher from each grade level.  These teachers implement what they have learned and train the other teachers.  This requires a lot of extra time and training.  ILT members would like to combine PD Committee with Thoughtful Ed and they would all be on that committee.  These teachers are:  Allison Scherer, Lou Ann Carman, Kelly Miller, Sarah Bunnell, Linda Lawson, Annette Reesor and Diana Laslie.

Allison Scherer will be the contact between ILT and Central Office.

Some of the existing PD Committee members would need to go to other committees.   Also, the remaining new employees need to sign up for a committee.  This committee realignment can be finalized at the next faculty meeting.  

Ms. Kirkwood made a motion to combine PD and ILT into one committee and re- distribute other committee members.  Ms. Wiseman seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the August meeting.  Ms. Wiseman made a motion to approve the minutes. Ms. Stith seconded the motion. Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

The August Financial Reports were reviewed by the committee.

ACCIDENT REPORTS

There were 20 accidents since our last meeting.  Fourteen of these occurred on the playground; three in PE and three in the classroom.

OTHER BUSINESS

Test scores have been announced.  Rineyville is 4th in the county, but we had the highest increase in the biennium.

Title I teacher has been hired.  We will share one with Woodland, and then we can hire one or two assistants.  We also need to hire two ESS assistants, who would work for two or three hours a day.  Ms. Stith made a motion to accept Ms. Melissa Lee as part-time Title I teacher.  Ms. Jarvis seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

Ms. Jarvis asked if there was funding for a Computer Tutorial assistant one hour after school like we did before the construction.  We will try to shift an assistant’s schedule.  It will be four days a week.

Concerns from last month’s meeting were discussed, and additional concerns were brought forth.

· Ms. Stith asked if Kindergarten assistants were going to specials classes.  Mr. Coffey said it might not have been clear to them, but he would be sure that they do.

· Dismiss from Class notes.  Ms. Stith had designed the passes and wondered if they were being utilized because a parent had shown up at their classroom without one.  Mr. Coffey said they have been utilized, and this incident had been a rare oversight.

· Mr. Coffey said that the upstairs refrigerator has been moved into Room 229.

· Mr. Coffey said that when he checked on the refrigerators and microwaves in the classroom, none of them were in use.  They just had not been removed at the time.

· Sanitary disposals have still not been installed.  Ms. Yates will check with maintenance again about this issue.

· The issue regarding the uncovered air conditioning vents was discussed.  Mr. Coffey said he has asked construction people about this problem and that there is nothing that can be done about it.  It would interfere with the unit’s efficiency.

· Ms. Stith asked why construction has not been fully completed.  She is concerned about security of the school.  Mr. Coffey said it would be finished soon.  She said that doors are still left open sometimes.  Mr. Coffey said he would address this with the teachers, as it is their responsibility to assure that the door latches when they go out with their classroom.

· Ms. Kirkwood asked about the problem with bugs coming in under the doors.  Mr. Coffey explained that the expansion joints give with the change in weather and that we would have to deal with it.

· Ms. Wiseman said several parents have complained about the wait at drop-off/pick-up.  It was discussed and concluded that the system we use is probably the one with fewest problems.  Most of the parents are courteous and seem to be patient with the process.

· Ms. Circle commented that there are too many calls being transferred to the classrooms.  We agreed and this problem will be addressed.

ADJOURNMENT 

Ms. Parris made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Wiseman seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 3:40
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